
MONTGOMERY COUNTY CENTRAL COMMUNICATIONS CENTER
OPERATIONS BOARD MEETING
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 2, 2015
    
The meeting was held at the Crawfordsville Police Department, 311 N. Green Street, Crawfordsville, Indiana on Wednesday, September 2, 2015 at 1:30 pm.

     
Board Members in Attendance:  
Chairman Commissioner Jim Fulwider 

Vice Chairman Sheriff Mark Casteel 
Crawfordsville Police Chief Mike Norman

Nancy Sennett

Chris Michaelson

Ladoga Town Marshal Mike Hunley
Absent: 

Crawfordsville Fire Chief Larry Patton

Wayne Township Fire Chief Phil Pirtle
 
Also in attendance:
E911 Director Beth Sessions


Operations Board Attorney DC Chadd
IT Director Phil Inman & Ryan Edgell
Operations Board Secretary Lori Dossett
    
The meeting was called to order at 1:30 pm by Chairman Jim Fulwider.

Approval of Minutes – August 5, 2015
        
Chief Mike Norman moved to approve the minutes of the August 5, 2015 meeting as presented.  Sheriff Mark Casteel seconded.  Motion carried. 
Director Beth Sessions Report
Dispatchers

Director Sessions reported that one of the new part time dispatchers have resigned.
ThinkMap
Director Sessions advised that she is continuing to work on cleaning up entries on the MSAG for the ThinkMap with the help of Mike Davis in the Mapping Department.
Talk Groups

Director Sessions advised that some of the various voluntary fire services are using the wrong talk group and requested that it be discussed at the next chief’s meeting.

CAD 


Director Sessions advised that the new CAD system has a feature that enables the unit status to be sent via email to Fire and EMS.

SOP Changes

Subject:  Call Guides Appendix-A - PowerPhone Total Response Protocol System 
Director Sessions stated that the three call guides previously listed have been replaced with the PowerPhone Total Response Protocol System.  Nancy Sennett moved to approve the proposed SOP Changes – Subject: Call Guides Appendix A. Mike Hunley seconded.  Motion carried.
Signal 48 


Director Sessions questioned if Signal 48 should be included in the SOP.  After discussion, it was agreed that Signal 48 should be included and Director Sessions stated that she will present the Radio Broadcasting SOP at the next Operations Board meeting on October 7th.

Old Business
InterAct Server


IT Directors Phil Inman & Ryan Edgell discussed the InterAct servers and advised that the data is currently scheduled to be extracted September 7th.

Other Business


IT Director Edgell advised that the County network Core has been scheduled to be upgraded September 18th through September 21st which will take the County internet down, but stated that dispatch and Net Motion will work in the squad cars during the entire process and the plan is to only have the emergency systems downtime to be as short as possible.  IT will advise the various departments what features will work won’t work and what to do. 

There being no further business before the Operations Board, Mike Hunley moved to adjourn.  Chief Norman seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned @ 2:00 PM.
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Crawfordsville Police Chief Mike Norman
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Nancy Sennett
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Chris Michaelson

Attest:
__________________________

Lori Dossett
Operations Board Secretary
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